## **Gavin Evans**

From:	
Sent:	14 May 2018 18:22
To:	Gale Beattie;
Subject:	Fwd: Kingsford meeting note
For info	
Original Message	
Subject: Kingsford meeting note	
From:	@aberdeenshire.gov.uk>
Date: 14 May 2018 5:08 pm	
To: @aberde	eencity.gov.uk>

Many thanks for the opportunity to meet last week.

There are clearly quite number of technical matters to consider with regard to the applicant purifying conditions 5, 6 & 7. As discussed, the onus is on the applicant and its representatives to submit information to ensure the CPZ and A944 safe crossing can be delivered; it is not for either Council to propose solutions.

However, the CPZ would require promotion by Aberdeenshire Council and would necessitate detailed discussions with the applicant before this can proceed. We would need some clarification from them on funding issues around the consultation, implementation and enforcement of the CPZ. We do appreciate these are separate from complying with the condition from your perspective.

With regard to the A944, again a scheme would have to be submitted by the applicant for consideration of compliance with conditions 6 & 7. The position of Aberdeenshire Council is likely to be that any road closure to facilitate a 'safe crossing' is unacceptable and an underpass is not a practicable solution. Should a bridge be proposed, the route of determination and fee will depend on the siting of the structure, but the applicant should be aware of equalities issues here, with our concerns about a ground level option noted.

In terms of process and future liaison, our preferred option is for as open dialogue as possible between the two Councils via the most appropriate means, whilst recognising the sensitivities during the JR period.

Regards,

Planning and Building Standards Infrastructure Services Aberdeenshire Council Gordon House Blackhall Road INVERURIE Tel: 01467

This e-mail may contain privileged information intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error, please accept our apologies and notify the sender, deleting the e-mail afterwards. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the e-mail's author and do not necessarily represent those of Aberdeenshire Council. www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk Dh'fhaodadh fiosrachadh sochaire, a tha a-mhàin airson an neach gu bheil am post-dealain air a chur, a bhith an seo. Ma tha thu air am post-dealain fhaighinn mar mhearachd, gabh ar leisgeul agus cuir fios chun an neach a chuir am post-dealain agus dubh às am post-dealain an dèidh sin. 'S e beachdan an neach a chuir am post-dealain a tha ann an gin sam bith a thèid a chur an cèill agus chan eil e a' ciallachadh gu bheil iad a' riochdachadh beachdan Chomhairle Shiorrachd Obar Dheathain. www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk

IMPORTANT NOTICE: This e-mail (including any attachment to it) is confidential, protected by copyright and may be privileged. The information contained in it should be used for its intended purposes only. If you receive this email in error, notify the sender by reply email, delete the received email and do not make use of, disclose or copy it. Whilst we take reasonable precautions to ensure that our emails are free from viruses, we cannot be responsible for any viruses transmitted with this email and recommend that you subject any incoming email to your own virus checking procedures. Unless related to Council business, the opinions expressed in this email are those of the sender and they do not necessarily constitute those of Aberdeen City Council. Unless we expressly say otherwise in this email or its attachments, neither this email nor its attachments create, form part of or vary any contractual or unilateral obligation. Aberdeen City Council's incoming and outgoing email is subject to regular monitoring.